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Dear Parent/Carer

Height and weight chacks for children in Reception and Year 6

Every year in England, school children in Reception and Year 6 have their height and welght checked at school
as part of the National Child Measurement Programme. Height and weight measurements are used to calculate
weight status. We collect this information to build a picture of how children are growing to help plan better
health and leisure services for families. In most areas, parents receive their child’s measurement data as this
can be useful information about their child’s growth and provides an opportunity to offer support to parents
where required. Your child’s class will take part in this year’s programme.

The checks are catried out by registered school nurses or trained health care providers. Children are measured
fully clothed, except for their coats and shoes, in a private space away from other pupils. The programme will
be delivered in a safe way, in line with the school and local authority’s safety control measures and national
guidance for schools and healthcare.

Maintaining the well-being of children in the NCMP

The wellbeing of children and families is very important. Measurements are conducted in a sensitive way, in
private and away from other children. Individual results are not shared with your child or their school. The
weight and height information is shared only with you In the parent or carer feedback letter. It is your choice if
you share the information with your child,

The emotional impact of the NCMP has been researched and studies show that body image, self-esteem,
weight-related teasing and restrictive eating behaviours do not change as a result of being measured or receiv-
ing feedback. If you are concerned about your child’s growth, weight, body image or eating patterns, seek fur-
ther support from a school nurse or General Practitioner.

The infermation we collect and what it is used for is fisted below:

« your child’s date of measurement, sex and date of birth are used to calculate your child’'s
weight category '

» your child’s name, date of birth and NHS Number are used to link your child’s measurements
in Reception and Year 6. Other data sets held by NHS England and Department of Health and
Social Care, may also be linked to allow the addition of information from health and education
records, where lawful to do so, to understand how and why the weight of children is changing,
and how this affects children’s health and education and how the care children receive can be
improved. This includes your child’s health data relating to:
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